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Board Meeting Minutes
Saturday, March, 15, 2014 9am-12noon
Clackamas Fire Station 5, 9339 SE Causey Ave. Happy Valley, OR
Board Members Present: 

X Matt Morscheck - President
X Dominick Robertson - Past President
X President Elect - Marney Hoffman
X Iris Haugen – Interim Treasurer


X Margaret Evans - Secretary

X Raina Hassan - Communication
      X Susan Zall - Practice Dev & Edu
X Doug Querin - Ethics &Human Rights
    Sarah Lebo - Fall Conference 
X Jenny Pugh - Graduate Students
X Becca Dembosz - Graduate Students
X Larry Conner - Public Policy/Advocacy
X Roy Huggins - Technology 
    Karen Hixson - OACES President  

    Greg Flores - OCDA President
X Chris Boothby - Membership Mgmt.
      X CJ Strauss - Membership Mgmt
      X Lynne Coon - Practice Dev & Edu

Non-Board Members Present: Jeff Olsgaard: COPACT, Christine Lundeen: OCDA, Joel Lane
I. Call to Order 
      A. President Matt Morscheck thanked Marney (President Elect) and organization for 
running the January meeting, as he was unable to attend. 


B. MM reported April is counseling awareness month. Board members encouraged to 
write down what they would like to see covered by the news regarding the counseling 
profession and it will be forwarded to the ACA.
C. MM called the meeting to order.
II. Approval of Agenda  
A. RaH moved to approve the agenda LaC 2nd. Passed, no discussion.
III. Approval of Minutes
A. LaC moved to approve the January minutes with change made regarding Multnomah University still in need of a grad rep. DR 2nd. Passed.
IV. Words of Wisdom  
A. Roy Huggins shared Buckaroo Bonsai quote, “No matter where you go, there you are.”
 V. Updates/Strategic Topics

A. Membership Task Force

1. MH reported the ORCA Phone Drive was fun, successful, and received positive response from membership. MH thanked Board members who volunteered: Chris Boothby, CJ Strauss, Karen Hixson, Lara Pevzner, Matt Morscheck, Raina Hassan and Margaret Evans for making the phone calls. 15 new members renewed generating $1055. 

a. CB reported more members and revenue coming in as computer glitches still being worked out. 
b. It was suggested the membership phone drive be repeated to build membership and generate outreach.
c. LyC reported she will get phone #’s and email addresses from OBLCT for future outreach endeavors.
d. CS reported there is much work to do merging info and changes in member classification. She requested support.

e. MH reported membership task force committee will meet to discuss how to move forward.


2. MH reported ORCA’s next networking event is Tuesday April 22nd 6:30-8:30pm at 
McMennamin’s on Broadway. Three new volunteers are helping and new 
members generated by event will get a $15 discount on dues.

B. Treasurer Report – see attached report
1. MM thanked Iris Haugen for her comprehensive report.

2. IH reported a number of checks that had not been cashed by members. MM assigned member names to board members to follow up and report back to MM and IH with resolution.
C. ORCA Address Change
1. MM reported ORCA’s new address is PO Box #2163 Portland, OR 97208. MM encouraged all information with our old address be changed and to use email not the PO Box whenever possible.

D. Google Drive for Sharing
1.
MM reported ORCA Board will use Google Drive for sharing information for all 
committees. MM will email instructions on how to get in.


a. RoH recommended paying $5 per month for a secure network.

     b. A Google calendar for all ORCA events was also recommended
E. ORCA Committee Chair Positions Descriptions – see attached proposal
1. MM shared the committee chair descriptions and guidelines. ME moved to approve. BD 2nd passed.

a. CS raised concern under what committee the Networking function would go. 
Discussion ensued. MH reported she would follow up re where Networking 
belongs.
F. ORCA President’s Fund Scholarship
1. MM reported he would like to ask Past Presidents and Award Winners who are not required to pay dues to contribute to scholarship fund for members who cannot afford ORCA activities. This would be a role for the most recent Past President to communicate.


a. LaC suggested that we keep the Oregon Foundation Account open to allow for 
charitable contributions.


b. RaC asked that Communications be kept in the loop so membership can be 
notified of available scholarships.

G. Nominations for Board Positions

 1. DR reported elections will be held before May retreat. Positions open are President Elect, Treasurer, and Secretary. DR reported the OACES President position is also open.
VI. Division/Committee Reports: 
Each report is given 5 minutes or less, otherwise tabled for future discussion.
A. Divisions

1.OCDA: see attached report


a. Christine Lundeen reported a successful day long conference regarding the 
future of career services. CL reported Carmen Ryan is the OCDA President Elect.

2.OACES: MM reported Karen Hixson has stepped down from the committee.
B. Committees and Executive Council
1. Ethics & Human Rights: Doug Querin – see attached report


a. DQ reported having concerns regarding ethics and human rights being on the same committee.

b. DQ reported continuing to look into the possibility of offering insurance coverage with membership

2. Public Policy & Advocacy: Larry Conner – see attached report 
a. LC reported a short legislative session. One area of concern COPACT will 
address next year is currently an Autism diagnosis must come from an MD or 
Psychologist. This includes an Autism Spectrum diagnosis. 


She was very effective representing COPACT with OBLPCT.

b. Feb 18th Jeff Olsgaard and CJ Strauss of ORCA and three members of OAMFT 
went with Elizabeth Remley, COPACT’s lobbyist, to Salem to meet with 
legislators and lobbyists. 
3. Practice Development & Education: Susan Zall/Lynne Coon – See attached report

a. April 5th ORCA is co sponsoring a webinar with Fairleigh University.

b. May 3rd ORCA is presenting a Practice Development event where membership will be included in cost as an incentive to join. 


c. SZ brought up adding verbiage to ORCA’s listserve to reflect ORCA not being responsible for content of members’ posts. RaH to contact Evan/tech support for implementation ideas. SZ will follow up with Doug Querin regarding the language.


d. CB asked that an action item be for members to automatically be on listserve once they become members.
4. Membership: Chris Boothby/CJ Strauss – see attached report
a. Merger created problems with updating Regonline. CB asked for volunteers who are able and willing to do repetitive tasks.
b. ME reported she is finishing a volunteer form that will be added to website enabling members to choose committees they are interested in. The President Elect position will follow up with them to make sure they get connected.
5. Fall Conference Committee – see attached report

         a. MM conducted an exercise for Board members to become more familiar with Susan Pollack, ORCA’s Key Note speaker for the Fall Conference Oct. 4th and 5th at PSU. 

6.Grad Students: Becca Dembosz / Jenny Pugh – see attached report 
a. 9 out of 11 universities have grad reps currently. Seeking grad reps from Corbin and Multnomah Universities.
b. Presentations are being made in Spring to advertise for conference and volunteers.

c. NW Christian organizing event in April. JP will get more information.

d. BD asked about discounts for students when making the presentations.


i.MH reported she would get back to her once the membership task force 
meets again.
6. Technology: Roy Huggins –see attached report
a. RoH reported Tech team is in need of more members. They are open to remote members.

b. RoH reported he is looking for one secure provider if there is a significant gain. The provider would handle membership, listserve, website, registration and email.
c. MM suggested using the buddy system so there is cross training.

7.  Communications: Raina Hassan – see attached report
a. RH reported she would work with Roy to build the communications/tech committees.
b. ME suggested we advertise for volunteers on website and list serve. 
c. RaH reminded Board members they are to write one article per year for newsletter at a minimum.
    d. CS requested ORCA move to Google Voice. Board agreed.
8. President: Matt Morscheck – see attached report
9. President-Elect: Marney Hoffman – see attached report
10. Past President: Dominick Robertson – no report
11. Secretary: Margaret Evans – no report
VII. Old Business:

VIII. New Business:
IX. Appreciation & Acknowledgments

A. LaC reported he was reminded of the positive results that came from the merger in today’s meeting and expressed his appreciation.  
X. Adjourn
A. DR moved the meeting be adjourned, CL 2nd, passed.
Minutes respectively submitted by Margaret Evans, ORCA Secretary
ORCA Treasurer Report
Board Meeting: March 15, 2014

Submitted by: Iris Haugen, Interim Treasurer 

· Received USB flash drive with QuickBooks accounts from past treasurer, Heather. 

· Reconciled ORAC and OCF account in QuickBooks

· Ending balance of accounts as of February 28, 2014

· ORCA 
$ 37,674.32

· ORCF 

$  1,233.02

· OACES 
$  1,596.98

· ORCF has $1072 of checks and/or payments that have not cleared the bank account. US Bank Rep advised against issuing “Stop Payments” on checks over 120days old.
	Checks and Payments - 15 items
	
	

	Bill Pmt -Check
	1/6/2009
	1425
	OACES
	-40.00

	Invoice
	6/21/2011
	1134
	Andruszko, Sarah
	-15.00

	Check
	6/30/2011
	1602
	OCDA
	-157.50

	Check
	10/6/2011
	
	Guyn, Jamie
	-74.00

	Check
	10/7/2011
	
	Hemingway, Charles
	-35.00

	Check
	10/10/2011
	
	Hemingway, Martha
	-35.00

	Check
	10/19/2011
	
	Eddy, Patricia Lynn
	-250.00

	Check
	10/29/2011
	
	Chandler, Patricia
	-35.00

	Check
	10/29/2011
	
	Walker, Cathy E
	-35.00

	Check
	10/29/2011
	
	Zschoche, Julie
	-35.00

	Check
	10/30/2011
	
	Kyle, Patricia
	-40.00

	Check
	10/30/2011
	
	Yerex, Dina (Member)
	-24.00

	Check
	10/30/2011
	
	McDowell, Tracie
	-24.00

	Check
	10/31/2011
	
	Katz, Ivy
	-85.00

	Check
	1/26/2012
	1634
	OCDA
	-187.50

	Total Checks and Payments
	
	1072.00


Request: Set up a monthly direct deposit of $1735 to COPACT. There is $2.00 monthly bank fee for direct deposits.  
ORCA Board Member Position Summaries

Below are general summaries of the positions on the ORCA Board. These are not complete job descriptions, but are meant to provide an overview of the responsibilities of each position. Note that all board members are required to attend all board meetings throughout the year.

PRESIDENT The scope of this elected office includes primary responsibility for providing overall leadership to ORCA including upholding the rules and regulations of the Association; providing leadership in establishing goals, objectives and direction of ORCA; and presiding over all Governing Board and Executive Council meetings. The President is expected to review and understand the organization's articles of incorporation, by-laws, policies and procedures, financial situation, and strategic plan. The President represents ORCA at external meetings and events, including business meetings of the American Counseling Association. The President, subject to approval by the Executive Council, appoints all committees and committee chairs. The President does not vote in Governing Board decisions, except to break a tie. The term of office is for one year beginning July 1 and ending the following June 30. This board position is designated as the chief elected “Officer,” of the Association, and must maintain current membership in ORCA and ACA.

PRESIDENT-ELECT This elected office serves for one year as the President-Elect assisting the President and preparing for assumption of presidential duties after the elect year. The President-Elect shall perform the duties of the President in the absence or incapacity of the President, and shall serve as President during the remainder of the term should the office of President become vacant. The President-Elect presides over the Awards Committee and solicits nominations, selects award winners, and coordinates the awards ceremony at the Fall Conference. President-Elect may serve on various board committees and task forces as appropriate, and/or may fill short-term gaps in association roles as-needed. The President-Elect also serves on the Executive Council. The President-Elect is a voting member of the Governing Board. This board position is designated as an “Officer,” and must maintain current membership in ORCA and ACA.

PAST-PRESIDENT The scope of this elected office includes providing mentoring and guidance to the Association, on the assumption of accumulated knowledge, experience, and expertise in leadership matters. The Past-President chairs the Nominations Committee and is responsible for soliciting nominations for elected board positions and coordinating an election. Past-President may serve on various board committees and task forces as appropriate, and/or may fill short-term gaps in association roles as-needed. The Past-President also serves on the Executive Council. The Past-President is a voting member of the Governing Board. This board position is designated as an “Officer,” and must maintain current membership in ORCA and ACA.

SECRETARY The scope of this elected office includes primary responsibility for the secure storage and accuracy of all board records, including official board meeting minutes. The Secretary communicates the time, date and location of all board meetings to the Governing Board, and assists the President in preparation of the board meeting agenda. The Secretary is responsible for taking minutes of all board meetings (which must include all Officer, Division, and Committee reports), distributes minutes to the Governing Board for review, and makes corrections to the minutes, if voted on by the Board. The Secretary ensures that approved minutes are posted on the ORCA website to promote transparency to the Association’s membership. The Secretary is encouraged to make recommendations to the Governing Board regarding policies and procedures that will improve the functioning of the Association. The Secretary consults with the President regarding safekeeping of other essential documents of the Association including articles of incorporation, by-laws, policies and procedures, and historical documentation. The Secretary also serves on the Executive Council. The Secretary’s term of office is for two years with an election being held on odd-numbered years, alternating from the Treasurer who is elected on even-numbered years.

This board position is designated as an “Officer,” and must maintain current membership in ORCA and ACA.

· TREASURER The scope of this elected office includes the primary responsibility of overseeing the management and reporting of the Association’s finances. The Treasurer presides over the Finance Committee (which includes, at a minimum, the Executive Council) whose responsibilities include, but are not limited to:

· 

  Bank account maintenance – Monitors checking, savings, and investment accounts. Oversees relationships with banks and financial institutions. 

· 

  Financial transaction management – Establishes and uses recognized basic accounting and bookkeeping procedures to accurately track all income and expenses of the Association. Pays outstanding bills or debts owed on a timely basis. Develops systems for keeping cash flow manageable. 

· 

  Budgets – Develops, in consultation with President-Elect, an annual budget and presents budget to Governing Board for approval. Compares actual income and expenses incurred against the budget. 

· 

  Financial policies – Oversees the organization's financial policies and makes recommendations to improve processes and policies. 

· 

  Reports – Provides reports to the Governing Board in advance of each board meeting to include a profit/loss statement, account balances, and budget update. Reports may also include key financial events, trends, concerns, and assessment of fiscal health. 

· 

  Taxes -- In consultation with the President, prepares and files state and federal income tax reports. 

· 

  Audit -- coordinates an annual internal audit, and, every four years, an external fiscal audit.  The Treasurer also serves on the Executive Council. The term of office is for two years with election being held in alternating years from the Secretary. The Treasurer is a voting member of the Governing Board. This board position is designated as an “Officer,” and must maintain current membership in ORCA and ACA.  PUBLIC POLICY AND ADVOCACY COMMITTEE CHAIR The scope of the PP&A Chair's responsibilities includes all matters relating to governmental activities at the federal, state, and local levels in which ORCA may have a professional interest. This Chair's functions include, as a director of COPACT: monitoring legislative and governmental activity pertaining to the profession of professional counseling, establishing a working relationship with legislators and their staff, preparing and monitoring legislation of interest to professional counselors, working to block the passage of legislation that is harmful to the interests of professional counselors, and hiring and directing the function of government relations professionals to represent COPACT on behalf of ORCA.  This position is appointed by the President with approval from the Executive Council, and serves at the pleasure of the Executive Council. The PP&A Chair is a voting member of the Governing Board and provides reports to the Board concerning political developments having an impact on professional counselors. The PP&A Chair also serves as a non-voting advisor to the Executive Council of ORCA on political matters. Appointees must maintain current membership in ORCA.  PRESIDENT, OREGON ASSOCIATION FOR COUNSELOR EDUCATION & SUPEVISION  The scope of this office includes providing overall leadership of OACES, an official Division of ORCA, which exists to support professional counselors who are primarily employed as counselor educators or supervisors. THE OACES President is a voting member of the ORCA Governing Board. This position is appointed by the ORCA President with approval from the Executive Council. Appointees must maintain current membership in ORCA. 
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PRESIDENT, OREGON CAREER DEVELOPMENT ASSOCIATION

The scope of this office includes providing overall leadership of OCDA, an official Division of ORCA, which exists to promote professionalism, recognition and opportunity for those interested in the theory and practice of career development over the life span. The OCDA President is a voting member of the ORCA Governing Board, and is elected by the OCDA Membership. The OCDA President must maintain current membership in ORCA.

COMMUNICATIONS COMMITTEE CHAIR The scope of the Chair’s responsibilities includes maintaining and expanding the ORCA publications and social media outlets (eNewsletter, Facebook, Twitter, LinkedIn, and ORCA members listserv). This position presides over the Communications Committee which may include a Webmaster, eNewsletter Editor, and others. Coordinates communication with the Fall Conference Chair; manages updates to the ORCA website; promotes board events and activities to the membership; and promotes public awareness of and support for the counseling profession. This position is appointed by the President with approval from the Executive Council. The Communications Committee Chair is a voting member of the Governing Board. Appointees must maintain current membership in ORCA.

ETHICS & HUMAN RIGHTS COMMITTEE CHAIR The scope of the Chair’s responsibilities includes presiding over the Ethics & Human Rights Committee that serves two sets of interrelated responsibilities:

· The committee shall seek to educate and inform its membership, as well as the Oregon professional counseling community, generally, regarding ethical practices, standards, and responsibilities within the profession. The committee shall periodically publish articles and encourage ORCA sponsorship of continuing education programs that further these goals. Additionally, committee members shall be familiar with applicable ethics codes, regulatory provisions, and professional standards and, when appropriate, be available to informally assist members with information and resources helpful in addressing professional ethical issues. 

· The committee shall seek to educate and inform its membership, as well as the Oregon professional counseling community, generally, regarding human rights and cultural diversity issues within the profession, as well as within the Oregon community of mental health consumers. The committee shall periodically publish articles and encourage ORCA sponsorship of continuing education programs that further these goals. Additionally, the committee shall, when possible and appropriate, be alert to and seek to proactively address societal trends and social issues that act as barriers to human rights and cultural diversity. 

This position is appointed by the President with approval from the Executive Council. The Ethics & Human Rights Chair is a voting member of the Governing Board. Appointees must maintain current membership in ORCA.

FALL CONFERENCE COMMITTEE CHAIR The scope of the Chair’s responsibilities includes all matters pertaining to the organization, promotion, and management of the Association's Annual Fall Conference. The Chair presides over the Fall Conference Committee, which may include other board members, volunteers or students. This position is appointed by the President with approval from the Executive Council. The Fall Conference Committee Chair is a voting member of the Governing Board. Appointees must maintain current membership in ORCA.

GRADUATE STUDENTS COMMITTEE CHAIR The scope of the Chair’s responsibilities includes overseeing the “GRASS” committee by maintaining contact with counseling programs throughout the state. Recruits and trains graduate students to be representatives for ORCA. Coordinates and hosts events at the schools, encourages leadership in graduate schools representatives and increases awareness of ORCA through the schools. This position is appointed by the President with approval from the Executive Council. The Membership Committee Chair is a voting member of the Governing Board. Appointees must maintain current membership in ORCA.

MEMBERSHIP COMMITTEE CHAIR The scope of the Chair's responsibilities includes all matters relating to membership in ORCA. This Chair's functions include encouraging professional counselors, interns and students to hold membership in the state and national associations, participating in ongoing membership recruitment and retention, maintaining a current membership database, cooperating with Divisions regarding mutual members, corresponding with members and responding to inquiries, and providing information about ORCA and its services to the membership. This position is appointed by the President with approval from the Executive Council. The Membership Committee Chair is a voting member of the Governing Board. Appointees must maintain current membership in ORCA.

PRACTICE DEVELOPMENT AND EDUCATION COMMITTEE CHAIR The Chair presides over the PD&E Committee which may include ORCA members, volunteers and students and whose scope of responsibilities may include but are not limited to: planning, organization, promotion and management of continuing education events, and managing the CE event co-sponsorship program as a service to ORCA members that operates in accordance with NBCC standards. This position is appointed by the President with approval from the Executive Council. The Practice Development and Education Chair is a voting member of the Governing Board. Appointees must maintain current membership in ORCA.

TECHNOLOGY COMMITTEE CHAIR The Chair presides over the Technology Committee. The Technology Committee is charged with providing support for the digital and electronic technology needs of the ORCA Board, and does not directly interface with members or the public. Other committees may have members that work closely with the Technology Committee, such as the Webmaster or the Membership Committee member responsible for managing the member database. The Committee provides both tech support for current efforts and development work for the creation of new technology-related resources as the Board determines necessary. This position is appointed by the President with approval from the Executive Council. The Technology Chair is a voting member of the Governing Board. Appointees must maintain current membership in ORCA.
OCDA Oregon Career Development Association Board Report

March 15, 2014
General

· OCDA Board/ member next meting is Mar 14th 2014  at the Kennedy School in Portland Oregon during the PDI
Leadership

· Full membership board with a clear leadership succession plan in place. 
· Eden Eisenstein has rejoined as Member at Large

· Membership Coordinator Dan Hayes plans to step don soon and has indentified a coworker interested in training to replace him.  Her name is Blanca Aquirre, a Chemeketa career counselor.
· We will be holding elections in May for a President- Elect

Professional Development Activities
· PDI is scheduled for Mar. 14th at the Kennedy School.  Speaker is Farouk Dey, PhD. , Director of the Stanford Career Development Center, discussing trends in career services , impact on counselors and planning for change.

· 56 attendees signed up
· Started a quarterly member profile feature for our newsletters and website

Financial 
· Current assets: $8,314.71 as of 1/24/14
Membership

· 121 members as of 1/24/ 2014

Communications/Website

· We now (again) have a public membership directory that members can opt-in.  This makes our website a better referral source. 

Ethics & Human Rights Committee
Report for ORCA Board
March15, 2014

Douglas S. Querin, Chair

Lynne Nesbit 

Roy Higgins

Michael Kahn
Completed
· Respond to ORCA members’ ethics inquiries

· Review Overview of Revisions to ACA Code of Ethics (2005)

· Clinical Ethics workshop, 1/17/14, Bend; OSU

· Consultation with attorney Paul Cooney regarding ethics issues presented 
· Review of ORCA Bylaws – re Indemnification
Future Activities and Plans

· Add new Committee members

· (Continuing function) Respond to ORCA member ethics inquiries

· Review 2014 ACA Code of Ethics

· Evaluate impact of 2014 ACA Code of Ethics on ORCA

· Submit Professional Ethics/OBLPCT articles for ORCA newsletter

· Submit Human Rights articles for ORCA newsletter

Public Policy and Advocacy Committee Report, March 2014

Completed:

1. Legislative Session completed.  


•Only issue that came up is Autism Diagnosis for Applied Behavioral Analysis Treatment 
limited to MDs and PhDs.  


•COPACT could not address this issue because of the way the bill was written.


•COPACT will address it next session.

2. COPACT completed a Lobby day in Salem, Feb 18th.  


•Jeff Olsgaard and CJ Strauss of ORCA and three members of OAMFT went with 
Elizabeth Remley, COPACT’s lobbyist, to Salem to meet with legislators and lobbyists.  


•COPACT met with:


* Rep. Bill Kennemer, R-Oregon City, member of the House Health Care
Committee, retired clinical psychologist and one-time president of OAMFT.


* Sen. Tim Knopp, R-Bend, member of the House Health Care Committee and 
the HB 2902 Taskforce looking at mental health reimbursement issues.


* Rep. Julie Parrish, R-West Linn, mental health advocate and member of the 
HB 2902 Taskforce.


* Rep. Mitch Greenlick, D-Portland, Chair of the House Health Care Committee.


* Sen. Laurie Monnes Anderson, D-Portland, Chair of the Senate Health Care 
Committee and a registered nurse.


* Sen. Elizabeth Steiner Hayward, D-Portland, member of the Senate Health 
Care Committee and a family physician at OHSU.


* Rep. Peter Buckley, D-Ashland, mental health advocate and Co-Chair of the 
Ways and Means Committee.

•Key takeaways from legislators: they are supportive of Counselors and 
Therapists; increasing access to mental health services is critically important; 

and COPACT needs to keep working with other mental health providers on a 
united front to advocate for mental health services and funding at the state 
level.

•COPACT also met with Josh Balloch, Oregon lobbyist for the National 
Association of Social Workers, who also has been involved in health care 
transformation and other health care issues in Salem for many years.
3. Larry Conner has completed the shift to keeping COPACT books on Quickbooks.

Upcoming tasks:      •COPACT will create a proposed budget for 2015.




•Larry Conner will shift Treasurer function to Wendy Curtis.




•COPACT will begin planning for the 2015 legislative session.




•On the table are issues concerning psychotherapy 





reimbursement rates, access to closed provider panels, 




healthcare reform implementation, the autism dx issue 




mentioned above and potential changes to the practice act 



proposed by OBLPCT. 




Respectfully submitted, 




Larry Conner, PP&A ChaiR
Professional Development and Education Committee Report

March 15, 2014

Professional Development (Lynne Coon)
1. Our Committee met on 1/24/14 to plan our next workshop (see #3). We have 3 new committee members.

2. Marketing has begun for a workshop we are cosponsoring on working in, or with, primary care: Are You Ready To Take Advantage Of The Emerging Opportunities To Work As A Behavioral Health Consultant In Primary Care? We were approached by Fairleigh Dickinson University. The workshop is a 2 hour webinar on April 5. 

3. Our Spring workshop is scheduled for May 3rd from 8:30-4:30pm (workshop begins at 9) at Meridian Park Hospital Education Center: Private Practice in The New Era of Healthcare Reform and Continuing Care Organizations. This is a 6 hour CEU workshop and presenters include, Larry Conner, Roy Huggins, Lynne Coon, and Courtney Woodward. Once Heather Sly-Haley has programmed the form on RegOnline we will begin marketing it.
Continuing Education (Susan Zall)
1. A web page has been added to the ORCA site the spells out the CEU application process: http://or-counseling.org/continuing-education-events/event-co-sponsorship/
2. A trainings page has been added to the ORCA site listing ORCA co-sponsored trainings and member trainings. 

Communications Report for ORCA Board
Raina Hassan, Communications Committee Chair
Updates for board meeting on 3/15/14
Completed
Updates since January 2014 Board mee7ng:
Published winter enewsletter Began gathering articles for spring enewsletter. Continued upkeep of web site, listserv, Facebook, Twitter, and LinkedIn to keep members and fans apprised of and interested in organizational activities, legislative updates, and general counseling news. Continued to field and sift through many inquiries regarding job postings on website. Webmaster Chalaina posted these. Participated in the ORCA phone drive.
Future Activities and Plans
Work with Tech Committee on hard launch of new website, publicize the launch. Continue social media activity/outreach. Send spring enewsletter in April.
Request for Help
I would like to add one or two new members to the Communications Committee and would like to discuss outreach ideas with the board at this upcoming meeting.
Update Report for ORCA Board Meeting March 15, 2014

Membership Committee: Christopher Boothby, CJ Strauss, Katharyn Waterfield

RegOnline Data:

	Type Breakdown
	9


	
	3/13/14
	1/7/14
	11/4/13
	
	

	Licensed Professional ($96)
	201
	189
	196
	
	

	Pre-Licensure Intern ($72)
	30
	24
	21
	
	

	Associate (non-LPC) ($96)
	18
	15
	14
	
	

	New Graduate Professional ($35)
	12
	13
	15
	
	

	Retired ($48)
	9
	8
	7
	
	

	Student ($48)
	117
	110
	109
	
	

	Lifetime (Honorary)
	59
	59
	59
	
	

	TOTAL CONFIRMED MEMBERS*
	446
	418
	421
	
	

	


*We do not yet have this information distinguishable between New Joins or Renewals, or accounting for Attrition/ Lapses over time.

Committee Process this quarter:

Chris continues to field membership inquiries and help members navigate the registration interface if they are having problems when they come in via email and log issues to our database of issues as they accrue.

CJ continues to field inquiries that come in via the ORCA phone, problem solves and resolves member challenges with the system.

Katharyn has refined out tracking spreadsheets to make information about issues more accessible and to help us see the patterns that we need to correct or refine.  Katharyn’s interest lies in focusing on getting a good understanding of what the problems really are on our Issues list so that they can be more effectively communicated to the Tech team and RegOnline support.

Next Steps:

· Continue to support members with problems as they occur.

· Continue to work towards eliminating as many glitches in the system as we can

· Balance the above with the importance of also making the system more responsive to Board data needs and facilitation of outreach efforts

· Recruit bodies to help when there are repetitive tasks that are not the best use of committee member time.
Fall Conference Report for ORCA Board
Submitted by: Sarah Lebo, on behalf f the committee which also includes: Marney Hoffman, Matt Morscheck, Lara Pevzner, Kara Eads, Rob Thieman, Trish Phillips, Emily Kolibaba, Candice Elliot, Liz, Kim Veronica Valenzuela, Grace Carpenter, Julia Swanson, Emily Clark, and Cody Gabel.
Updates for board meeting on 3/15/14!
Completed since January 2014 Board meeting:! Hosted first volunteer planning meeting and had a great turnout (16 people, including 4 board members present)
introduced many PSU students to ORCA and what we do. 
Identified desire to increase membership and make this a priority this year! Established stronger relationship with 2014 conference site - the graduate counseling department at PSU (onsite meeting between chairperson, ORCA president, PSU grad dept. chairperson Rick and graduate assistant Emily Clark)!
Outlined marketing support PSU would provide as “co-sponsor,” identified areas for student volunteers and dept. support for catering etc.! Signed contract with keynote speaker Susan Pollack, psychologist from Harvard Medical School.! Identified specific volunteers to coordinate marketing, sponsorships, food planning, audio/visual and onsite volunteer coordination for day-of! Did training with volunteers for the above items and facilitated e-mail correspondence! Matt M. teamed up with volunteer Grace Carpenter to create an online form for presenter submissions! Posted initial advertising on ORCA homepage to solidify date of the event, keynote speaker, and the form for getting other presenters for breakout sessions.! Posted initial marketing flyer on PSU listservs (department, alumni and current students) to get volunteers and initial information about the event out there.! Provided text/content to volunteers to advertise the opportunity to present to their work sites and colleagues.! Made Registration live!
Mailed out initial mass email to members requesting presenters!
Future Activities and Plans
Solidify phrasing for a “theme” - marketing team is on it, but early ideas are around the ideas of Holistic Care or Integrative Care. Engage board members in familiarizing with the event dates (Saturday Oct. 4, Sunday Oct. 5) and the Keynote speaker, so we can all be on the same page in drumming up interest and attendance for the event.
Engage board members in connecting with colleagues who might be good presenters for the breakout workshops on Sunday, Oct. 5 (direct people to submit their information on www.or-counseling.org, we have an easy to fill out form there).
Have marketing volunteers create a flyer that can be distributed at schools and work sites.  Engage in conference call with Dominick to address concerns and solidify plans for 2015 event at Southern Oregon University.
Solidify 2015 keynote speaker, Ethics expert Ofur Zur, friend/contact of Roy Huggins.
GRASS Board Report

           March 2014
Becca Dembosz & Jenny Pugh

In process/ Accomplished:

· Secured student representatives for most of the counseling programs, 9 out 11.

· In contact with programs without representatives in order to support their nominating representatives.
· Identifying when current reps will be graduating and finding new reps. 

· Scheduling individual face to face meet up with representatives.

· Helping reps plan their classroom presentations for promoting ORCA, possibly provide in person support with presentations for Spring term. 
Future goals (until next meeting):

· Gain GRASS reps for all counseling programs in Oregon. This also entails establishing strong connections with counseling professor chairs at each campus.

· Personally connect with each rep to communicate role responsibilities and opportunities. 
· Help support membership drive by identifying incentives for students

· Secure new representative from each program. 

Tech Committee Report March, 2014
Reminders
When you need tech support in the line of ORCA duty, remember to email Evan Dumas:
techsupport@or-counseling.org
If you need support for RegOnline, remember to email the RegOnline specialist, Heather Sly-Haley:
slyhaley@pdx.edu
Activities
Had a committee meeting to discuss formation of policies for committee: o Redundancy Rule: all processes and tasks that the committee performs must have at least
two committee members who are able to do the task. This will slow down the committee’s
response time, but make it more robust and less likely to over-stress individuals. o Discussed whether Tech should have a specified RegOnline specialist, and decided it is
still a valuable idea. Heather Sly-Haley, the current specialist, will work closely with
Katharyn Waterfield to improve our use of RegOnline. Assigned tasks for future tech needs in our meeting:
o Emily Kolibaba, Heather Sly-Haley, and Aaron Good will take over migration of the new website design to the current live website. This process is slow-going, partly because of the new Redundancy Rule.
o Emily Kolibaba, shadowed by Heather Sly-Haley, will manage the webinar for the May 3rd CE event.
In our meeting, we discussed long-term goals of integrating ORCA’s information systems.
Ongoing Activities
· Technical support for ORCA board and committee members. 
· Recruit new committee members, especially members for the Dev Team. 
· Provide information about support available to ORCA committee heads and members. 
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ORCA President’s Report: 3/15/2014 Submitted by: Matt Morscheck, LPC

· What’s been done:

· 

1/15 Conference Call with Tabatha Bird Weaver, President OAMFT 

· 

1/26 Attended COPACT Meeting 


 
Presented letter of understanding from ORCA/OAMFT to COPACT



1/21-current: Made weekly trips to Gresham to check the ORCA PO Box  and 




distribute mail to Board members, deposit checks, and recycle a lot of  junk mail. 



1/22 Meeting with Elizabeth Remley, COPACT Lobbyist 



2/11: Meeting with Treasurer and Pres-Elect re: Treasurer transition items 



2/11: Attended ORCA Networking meeting in Tigard. 



2/14: Submitted ORCA Branch report to American Counseling Association 



1/28: Conference planning: Along with Sarah Lebo, met with Rick Johnson, Chair of 



PSU Counselor Ed.  re: Conference Planning at PSU for Oct. 2014 



2/5: Attended Membership Task Force meeting at Marney’s 



2/4: Held monthly Exec Council phone call. 



2/19: Attended conference planning meeting at Sarah Lebo’s 



3/4: Met with Joel Lane, faculty at PSU re: involvement with ORCA 



3/4: Participated in membership phone drive. 



3/4-current: Responded to ORCA phone voice mails 



3/11: Held monthly Exec Council phone call 

· 

3/12: Cancelled PO Box in Gresham, forwarded mail to new PO Box in NW Portland.  



Requests/proposals: 

· 

I present for a vote the “ORCA Board Member Position Summaries” document, to be 
formally adopted. 

· 

I propose we use Google Docs as the official document sharing service for the Board 

· 

ORCA President’s Fund: I have decided to begin a tradition of requesting donations 
from all ORCA  lifetime members – as a way to build a scholarship fund to 
support members and potential members  to participate in ORCA and ORCA-
sponsored events. 

· 

I see my role as providing overarching vision, providing support, removing barriers. 
Please speak up if  you or your team has questions, encounters barriers, or needs 
guidance...otherwise – continue doing great work!  What’s ahead: 

· 

Representing ORCA at 2014 ACA Conference in Honolulu, HI 

· 

ORCA Elections: I am committed to ensuring all of our leadership positions are filled 
by the end of my term. 

· 

Fleshing out the President’s Award process and documenting the process so that it can 
be easily  replicated in the future. 

· 

ORCA Retreat: Supporting Marney in putting on a successful leadership retreat in 
May. 

ORCA President-Elect Report
Board Meeting:  March 15, 2014

Submitted by:  Marney Hoffman

Completed:

· Attended Executive Council Conference Call Meeting on 2/4.

· Attended meeting with Matt and Iris Haugen regarding treasure take over on 2/11.

· Co-organized and attended the ORCA Networking Event in Tigard on 2/11 with Suzy Elton. 

· 9 Attendees

· 1 non-orca member

· 3 ORCA members who expressed interest in becoming more active.

· Communicated with two potential new volunteers who are interested in assisting with networking opportunities. 

· Facilitated and attended Membership Task Force Meeting on 2/5.

· Facilitated and attended the Membership Task Force Phone Drive on 3/4.

· 73 past members were called

· 5 Renewed members

· Attended the Fall Conference Planning Meeting on 2/19.

· Assist in organizing upcoming Networking Event on Tuesday, April 22, 2014 at the Lloyd Center McMennamins (other volunteer organizers include: Suzy Elton, Catherine Cooney, & Sue Jvary).  

Future Activities:
· Attend Board meeting on 3/15.

· Attend Fall Conference Planning Meeting 4/8.

· Assist in planning Annual Retreat.

· Write an article for newsletter.
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